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Dear Golden Fagles,
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President Karen Whitney learns of a long-ago family connection to Clarion University.

As We move into spring, we appreciate the hard work of our faculty and
staffthrough dynamic teaching, applied research and civic engagement

an(i of our outstanding students, who are preparing themselves to realize
their destinies.

This, too, is the time of the yearwhen I 'make the case to our legislature
regarding funding of Clarion University. This year we received 18 ercent
($9 million) less in state support than last year. Students paid aboIiit
one-third of the $9 million through tuition increases. We made up the
remaining $6 million by eliminating part-time and temporary faculty

positions and a student support program, and by making many, man
small adjustments in our spending. \

Clarion University—Venango Campus embarks on its next 50 years with a new name. I
n]anuary, the governor presented next year’s proposed budget, which

includes a 20 percent ($4.4 million) reduction in state funding for Clarion.

The keyto thriving is solid strategic planning. The university is engaged
Instrategic planning, involving university and community inernbernghe
C‘ouncil of Trustees has approved new mission, vision and values statiements
viewable at www.clarion. edu/ planning. Planning efforts will continue with |

the development of strategic directions, and new academic. student life and
finance and administration plans.

Clarion University and Clarion-Limestone School District partner to create a unique
learning opportunity while saving endangered amphibians.

Clarion reallyis that special university where students, faculty and staff
encourage each other to learn, engage and achieve.

Former Clarion athletes are inducted into halls of fame.

Thank you for your continued love and support
for Clarion University.

Kol ML,

Karen M. Whitney

President, Clarion University

GO FAGLES!

Rozlynd (Vares '08) Awa is grateful for small classes, faculty support and a
scholarship that allowed her more time to study.

Clarion alumni are making their mark in literature, politics and even outer space.

Educational Improvement Tax Credit is a win-win for businesses and students.

Fly Eagles Fly scholarship campaign benefits students, athletes and scholars.
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Rooted in a Daisy

in 2010, President Karen Whitney has

integrated herself into the university and
made connections with students and faculty.
Little did she know that her family tree had
already planted a root at Clarion.

Through distant cousins, Whitney
discovered that her great-aunt, Daisy
Campbell, attended the school in the early
1900s.

“| went back through the school records,
and, in fact, there was a Daisy Campbell,”
Whitney said. “I was thrilled to see in my
family that we have a Clarion connection.”

Daisy Campbell was a 1916 graduate of
Clarion State Normal School, a predecessor
to Clarion University. She graduated with a
teaching degree, the only degree offered at the
school at the time.

Since her arrival at Clarion University

DAISY CAMPBELL 16

“| come from a family of teachers,”
Whitney said. “Education is a passion in
my family.”
Whitney grew up in Texas, but she
knew she had family in Pennsylvania.
“My grandmother was born
in Kittanning and my great-
grandparents lived in Butler
County,” she said.
Whitney is elated about her
family’s ties to the university.
“It is an incredible moment
today that I’'m president of the
university where my great-aunt
graduated almost 100 years ago,”
Whitney said.

PRESIDENT KAREN WHITNEY

Little-known

Clarion history

e Former President Bill Clinton’s visit to
Clarion University during the last
presidential election in 2008 was not
the first time a U.S. president has spoken
at Clarion University. In 1918, former
U.S. President William Howard Taft spoke
at the Clarion Normal School chapel on the
conditions surrounding the armistice that
had recently ended World War |.

e According to Mrs. M.B. Ozanne (daughter
of one-time Carrier Seminary principal,
Rev. Levi Beers), the first groundskeeping
at the original seminary in the 1870s was
by “a horse loose in the lot to eat the
grass.”

e Former Clarion State College President
James Gemmell was a native of Scotland.

e In 1952, Clarion State Teacher’s College
boasted of undefeated intercollegiate
athletics teams in both football and men’s
basketball. The football team went on to
win the Lion’s Bowl of East Carolina, while
the basketball team lost in the first
round of the prestigious NAIA post-season
tournament.

e Becht Hall, originally constructed as
Navarre Hall in 1908, was designed by
the same Pittsburgh architecture firm
responsible for the original UCLA campus.
The unique rooftop of Navarre Hall
reflected the architects’ early attempts
at a California style.

How do you show Clarion pride?

themselves showing Clarion pride. Grace Lendyak ("’10) and Barbara (Samuels '69) Spagnola

ln the December issue of Clarion and Beyond, we asked alumni to share pictures of

did just that. The alumnae will be rewarded with a Clarion University spirit basket that
includes a limited edition “Fear the Bird” T-shirt. Congratulations, Grace and Barbara!

While on a mission trip to Argentina, Grace Lendyak ('10)
shows her pride for Clarion University's women’s rugby
team.

Barbara (Samuels '69) Spagnola shows her Clarion pride
at Morro Rock, near her home in Morro Bay, Calif. The rock
was formed 23 million years ago from the plugs of extinct
volcanos.
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Future Clarion freshmen connecting on Facebook

A new class of Clarion University
freshmen are meeting each other and forging
connections before their college careers have
even begun.

Prospective and admitted students
who will be starting college this fall are
communicating with each other and current
students through the Clarion University Class
of 2016 Facebook group. Five current Clarion
University students administer the group.

Juniors Denae Heath, Erin Drayer and
Chantel Peterson, along with senior Alex Slagle
and graduate student Amy Powers ('11), post
updates about their lives as college students
and answer any questions the prospective
students may have.

So far, almost 400 possible members
of the Class of 2016 have joined the online
community to explore Clarion University and
meet their future classmates.

WWW.CLARION.EDU 3



From campus to college: New milestone for Venango

uring the 2011-12 academic year,
D Clarion University—Venango Campus

has celebrated 50 years of growth and
community partnerships. As the campus embarks
on its next 50 years, it will do so with a new
moniker — Venango College of Clarion University
of Pennsylvania.

Following a year of discussion within the
university and community, Clarion University
President Karen Whitney will formally announce
this month that on July 1, 2012, Venango
College will join the three colleges of the Clarion
Campus — the College of Arts and Sciences,
College of Education and Human Services and
College of Business Administration.

“For many years there was interest within
the university and community in the possibility
of Venango Campus becoming Clarion’s fourth
academic college,” said Dr. Chris Reber,
executive dean of Venango. “During the last five
years there has been increased interest in this
as the campus has been growing and adding
programs and partnerships.”

A proposal to create Venango College was,
therefore, developed and discussed university-
wide and in the community during the past year.

Over the last few years, Venango has
launched five new programs and many
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new program tracks, including a technical
concentration within its Associate of Applied
Science in Industrial Technology degree to
prepare students for upward career mobility

in Marcellus-related and other natural gas
industries. Most recently, in January 2012, the
Pennsylvania State System of Higher Education
Board of Governors approved a new Bachelor
of Science in Allied Health Leadership degree,
and several additional proposed programs are
currently in development.

New academic programs developed at
Venango always meet two criteria: They must
address priority educational needs in our region,
and they must have the potential for quality and,
where possible, accreditation.

“The creation of Venango College is certainly
well deserved, given the maturity and success of
the programs offered at Venango Campus,” said
Clarion University Provost Ron Nowaczyk.

The designation as a college is more than a
name change.

“We have a vision for future growth, both
qualitative and quantitative growth, continuing
on the path we'’re very much heading down,”
Reber said. “We plan to continue to develop new
programs at all levels — certificate, associate,
bachelor’s and graduate degree programs — and
we will continue to do things that matter for

this region and beyond, things that we have the
ability to do well — things no one else is doing.”
“It is an exciting time to be at Venango,
as this important jewel of Clarion University
moves from being a campus into its own as a
college,” Whitney said. “As Venango College, we
will be able to grow in credential offerings and
enrollment in service to western Pennsylvania.”
The concepts of stacking credentials and
partnerships set Venango apart.

New academic programs
developed at Venango

always meet two criteria:
They must address priority
educational needs in our
region, and they must have
the potential for quality and,

where possible, accreditation.



“The idea is

to begin the
post-secondary
experience at

the certificate or
associate degree
level, and as you
progress, have
the opportunity
to earn additional
credentials as
you reach certain
milestones. We're
considering the
range of programs
that we offer and
continuing to develop new opportunities, or
steps, on an educational and career ladder,”
Reber said.

The campus’ vision is that, over time, students
will have increasing opportunities to earn a
certificate that can lead to an associate degree,
an associate that will lead to a bachelor’s, and
SO on.

“We offer a growing number of programs in
partnership with other universities, technical
institutes, health care agencies and other
affiliated organizations,” Reber said. “Students
combine university course work with technical
programming, and the technical credits are part
of our curriculum plan and count toward an
associate or bachelor’s degree.

For example, Venango faculty are working on
a new Bachelor of Applied Science in Technology
Leadership degree that will be offered online in
the junior and senior year, allowing students to
pursue the bachelor’s degree around work and
family commitments. The proposed program is
designed to provide a continued educational
opportunity for students who have completed our
partnership-based associate degree or a similar
associate degree at another institution.”

REBER

“The mission of Venango College to reach
nontraditional students in a variety of teaching
modes fits well with the demands of many of
today’s students,” Nowaczyk said. “The focus
on health and technology-related programs at
Venango College addresses an important regional
need.”

As Clarion University—Venango Campus has
grown, the campus’ out-of-classroom programs
and services have also expanded to provide a
full complement of activities and opportunities
that enhance and support the academic mission.
Services at the campus include a wide and
growing array of student organizations, student
activities, speaker and cultural events, career
and counseling services, club sports and rec-
reational activities, a modern fitness center and
upscale student apartments that are owned and
operated by Clarion University Foundation, Inc.

Prior to joining Clarion University as
executive dean, Reber worked at Penn State
Erie, The Behrend College, for 18 years. Penn
State Behrend achieved college status in
1973, and Reber became keenly aware of the
transformational impact that college status had
on Behrend’s development.

“College status had everything to do with
Behrend College’s growth. It brought a sense
of credibility to Behrend, which became an
academic destination of choice as Behrend
College of Penn State in the eyes of students,
faculty, staff and the community,” Reber said.
Enrollment has climbed from 1,800 in 1981,
when Reber began working there, to nearly
5,000 students today.

Venango is currently enjoying record
enrollment of more than 1,000 students in
campus and campus-based programs, and Reber
anticipates continued growth.

Additionally, designating Venango as a college
provides a clearly identifiable college home for
the four academic departments located there:

Designating Venango
as a college provides a
clearly identifiable
home for the four
academic departments
located there.

Department of Nursing, Department of Allied
Health, Department of Applied Technology and
Venango Department of Arts and Sciences. It
provides students, faculty, staff, alumni and the
community with an enhanced sense of academic
and institutional stature and creates new
opportunities to promote the campus to regional
and out-of-town students and constituents.

Venango currently offers 11 associate
degrees, five bachelor's degrees and a master’s
degree, in addition to a wide variety of non-credit
continuing education programs and certificates.
The campus offers the certificate and associate
degree programs commonly found in community
colleges, and the niche bachelor and graduate
degrees that provide upward educational and
career mobility for Clarion students and students
who transfer to Clarion from other institutions
throughout the region, the commonwealth and
the nation.

Venango College of Clarion University is
poised to begin its second 50 years of service to
the university, the region, PASSHE and beyond
with new momentum and upward trajectory
appropriate to its distinct mission.

WWW.CLARION.EDU 5



ARC sets sail in Clarion with global mission

There’s nothing else like it in the United
States or perhaps the world, and, for local
elementary through college students, learning
about amphibians will never be the same.

Clarion University, Clarion-Limestone School
District in Clarion Township and the Center
for Conservation Studies, Inc., have begun a
collaboration to develop the Clarion-Limestone
Amphibian Research Center. CLARC is designed
to aid in the research and save endangered
species of amphibians. It will be administered by
the Center for Conservation Studies, a nonprofit
organization founded by Dr. Andrew Keth, Clarion
University professor of biology, and Alysha Cypher,
a Clarion University senior biology major from
Cabot, Pa., and located in an old greenhouse and
connected block building at Clarion-Limestone
School District. Wetlands, a nature trail and
natural springs on the school property will also
be used.

Keth and Cypher partnered to create CLARC.

“She and | have worked side-by-side to plan,
build, rally public support, coordinate volunteer
students, establish a working relationship with
the Clarion-Limestone faculty and staff, and to
fundraise,” Keth said. “CLARC would not be
where it is today without her hard work, passion
and dedication.”

Keth and Cypher are co-founders of the

Center for Conservation Studies,

Inc., which coordinates the roles

of Clarion University, Clarion-

Limestone and the local and

broader communities in

CLARG, its partners and its

programs. Cypher is CCS’s

research and education
coordinator, mentoring
nearly 30 students.
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“| want CLARC to raise awareness in society of

the global amphibian crisis and other conservation

issues that are overlooked,” Cypher said. “l also
want any students that work within this facility to
leave as well-rounded individuals that will make a
difference in science or conservation.”

There are nearly 6,000 species of amphibians
worldwide, according to www.amphibianark.org,
CLARC’s umbrella organization. Nearly half are
threatened with extinction, and approximately
500 of the total species currently face threats
that cannot be stemmed quickly enough. This
means that in a very short time, approximately
500 species will be gone forever, the website
says. Some of these losses have resulted in
localized aquatic ecosystem collapses in the
tropics, yet the majority of the public remains
ignorant to the most rapid and widespread mass
extinction since the dinosaurs. The response to
this crisis is the Amphibian Conservation Action
Plan, under which priority species are brought
into captivity until threats can be mitigated.
Sadly, best-case scenario, only 50 institutions
worldwide are currently prepared to do so, and
most are zoos, aquariums or botanical gardens.

Clarion University and Clarion-Limestone
teachers, staff and students will work together on
the project and focus, especially in the beginning,
on two native amphibians found in the Clarion
River watershed, the spotted salamander and
eastern hellbender.

.'C “The spotted
. - salamander
) is a species
with an
interesting
ecology that is also
abundant in the state,
making it a great animal
to study without affecting
- the local populations,”
Cypher said. “The eastern
hellbender, on the other hand,
is closely monitored and threatened due to
sedimentation and pollution of waterways. It is
an unusual creature that has not been bred in
captivity and may need to be raised in captivity at
some point to keep it from being extirpated from
the region.”

“Public education is at the core of the
missions of all three CLARC partners.
The facility will be nationally unique
and a shining star among
Pennsylvania environmental
education centers.”

Dr. Andrew Keth

Clarion-Limestone teaching staff has been
asked to develop curriculum around ARC by
aligning their lessons around Pennsylvania
standards.

“Public education is at the core of the
missions of all three CLARC partners,” Keth
said. “The facility will be nationally unique
and a shining star among Pennsylvania

environmental education centers.”

Keth said he knows of no other
student-run, free-standing, public-access
labs in the United States or in the world.

“We hope to offer students of both Clarion-

Limestone and Clarion University research and
education opportunities and provide interactive
displays to the community,” Cypher said. “We
hope to link the facility with other universities
and organizations around the world. We are
also hoping to build a veterinarian technician
laboratory in the facility where we can train
students in veterinary skills.”

J.J. Johnson, superintendent of Clarion-
Limestone Area School District, said CLARC will
be infused into the curriculum on both elementary
and high school levels. The working-across-the-
curriculum endeavor means that not only science
classes will learn from the facility — so will math,
English, social studies, reading, research and
metal shop classes.

“It's able to touch every student across the
spectrum, from hands-on to audible to visual
learners, it helps kids that are touchy-feely and
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really want to get their hands in there and start
learning,” Johnson said.

Activities at the facility can be adapted for
special needs students.

Sustainability is an important component of
CLARC. To that end, a 40-foot windmill and solar
panel were erected on site to generate electricity
to provide heat and light for the greenhouse
complex and may actually feed electric back into
the grid. Rainwater runoff from the buildings is
collected in holding tanks to provide a clean,
viable water source for use in the facility.

Although local species will be researched
and raised at the facility, the project is extremely
important on an international scale because it will
address widespread extinction of amphibian
species worldwide.

“Ampbhibian Ark works with organizations
on nearly every continent to conduct proper
amphibian care to protect many species
from extinction,” Cypher said. “With the
global amphibian crisis including factors like
disease, pollution and habitat destruction, many
amphibians were lost within months and never
had a chance. Amphibian Ark is working to make
sure this doesn’t continue to happen. CLARC will
play a large role in this, regionally and globally.”

While CLARC will have numerous international
partners, Keth and Cypher are seeking a long-
term “sister” facility to partner with in housing
and providing research programs for species from
their country, and share technical expertise and
support. They are currently talking with a facility
in Uganda.

“We want to find one with immediate need,
one with which we share goals and visions, and
one in a country that is relatively safe so that it
is feasible to travel and work there with our high
school and university students,” Keth said.

Keth said he’s had the project in mind for five
or six years, but needed to locate an appropriate
home for it. In fall 2010, Keth was picking up his
son, a Clarion-Limestone student, from football
practice, when the greenhouse caught his eye. He
talked with Johnson, and the project was on its
way to becoming reality.

EASTERN HELLBENDER

CLARION-LIMESTONE AMPHIBIAN RESEARCH CENTER

The facility will feature:

e Multiple lab suites, each housing and
providing research programs for different
species.

e A quarantine room where new arrivals will
spend 30 to 60 days to make sure they are
healthy and not carrying disease before being
introduced into the research colonies.
Interpretive displays for the visiting public;
Large, multi-pool river system for giant
salamanders.

e Artificial wetland system that rains daily and
has underground chambers for salamanders,
complete with “salamander-cams” for viewing.

Keth has been pleased by the support of the
community. Businesses and individuals donated
nearly $2,000 worth of prizes for a pig roast
fundraiser held last summer.

CLARC is being funded entirely by grants.
State Farm Insurance took the lead by awarding
CLARC a $10,000 grant from State Farm e
Northeast Zone Advisory Board, which "
provides grants for student-led service- g ¢
learning projects.

-
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“Being a good neighbor in my .
community is important to me,
and this unique project provides

students with the opportunity to

-«:—-"'
by

take what they are learning in the “AmphibianArkworks

classroom and use it to positively

contribute to our community, too,” with Organjzations on

said Suzan Hahnfeldt, Clarion State .

Farm agent. nearly every continent to
Keth and Cypher will seek o e

Association of Zoos and Aquariums conduct proper amPhlblaﬂ

(AZA) accreditation for CLARC,
allowing it to partner with other
AZA zoos, aquariums and botanical species from extinction.”
gardens, sharing animals for research
and display, tapping into educational

resources, training and veterinary Alysha Cypher
expertise.

care to protect many
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News from the Campuses

Clarion CPA candidates outperform those from other public
universities

The National Association of the State Boards of Accountancy reports
in the Candidate Performance on the Uniform CPA Examination (2010
and 2011 editions) that candidates from Clarion University outperformed
all other public universities in the commonwealth in 2010 for the second
year in a row.

Clarion graduates with undergraduate degrees achieved a 64 percent
first-time pass rate on the CPA examination in 2010. The average
first-time pass rates for bachelor’s degree candidates across other
PASSHE and state-related universities were 46 percent and 48 percent,
respectively.

Building the future

Three building projects are on the
agenda for Clarion University this year:
renovation of Tippin Gymnasium and
Becht Hall, and building of a new
natatorium, which will be attached to
the existing Student Recreation Center.
Tippin Gymnasium will continue to
house the gymnasium and support
facilities, and the new natatorium will
include offices and classrooms. Becht
Hall will become a Student Success
Center.

Clarion addresses Penn State sex
scandal at panel discussions

Clarion University hosted panel discussions, “Not on OUR Campus,”
in December and February. The December panel was in response to and
to create a dialogue about the alleged cover-up of child sexual abuse at
Penn State University. The February panel focused on the interpersonal
aspects of sexual abuse, including victims' issues, consequences and
treatment for perpetrators, and treatment and prevention of sexual
assault/aggression. The panels, comprised of professionals from the
university and the community, were sponsored by Clarion University
Presidential Commission on the Status of Women, Clarion VDay Project,
Women and Gender Studies and PASSAGES, Inc.

Fox News commentator keynotes MLK
celebration

Ron Miller, author, Fox News commentator
and assistant dean of Liberty University’s School
of Government, spoke about “Fighting the
Next War: A New Plan of Action for Tomorrow’s
Leaders” during Clarion University's 16" annual
Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday Community
Celebration Jan. 26. “The fight against legal
discrimination has essentially been won, but the
fight for black economic ascendancy to where
they are equal heirs to the American dream
continues,” Miller said.

MILLER

College of Business Administration launches social media pages

Clarion University College of Business Administration has launched
pages on LinkedIn and Facebook. David Hartley, COBA’s assistant
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dean, said the pages are intended to facilitate networking among
alumni, provide an opportunity for students to interact and network
with alumni at a professional level, enable alumni and others to post
job announcements, and allow prospective business students to see
what Clarion University business professionals are doing. Search for
“Clarion University Business Professionals” on the respective websites.
Additionally, COBA has enhanced its dialog with current and future
students through text messaging. To contact COBA via text, enter
814-682-6221.

Clarion University SBDC earns accreditation

Clarion University Small Business Development Center recently
received accreditation by the National Association of Small Business
Development Centers. The SBDC provides entrepreneurs and existing
small businesses with one-on-one consulting, information and education
to help businesses start, grow and prosper. In 2011 Clarion University
SBDC provided 8,000 hours of one-on-one consulting to more than 500
clients, assisted clients with securing project financing totaling more
than $18 million and provided entrepreneurial training to more than
1,400 individuals. Clarion University SBDC was recognized in 2011 by
the Small Business Administration Pittsburgh District with the Award of
Excellence in Training and the Award of Excellence in Capital Formation.

Student News

Clarion junior one of 20 to win national
scholarship

Cody Rapp, Shippenville, isa 2011-12
Sigma Phi Epsilon Educational Foundation
National Competition Scholar. Sigma Phi Epsilon
Educational Foundation awards 20 annual
scholarships of $1,000 to outstanding scholars
and balanced men who have distinguished
themselves in the classroom, on campus, in the
community and in their chapters.

Rapp is vice president of recruitment and
past president of the Clarion Sigma Phi Epsilon
chapter. He is a student facilitator of the Clarion
University Challenge Course, a committee member of the Leaders
in Action conference, president of Clarion University Show Choir, a
committee member of Relay for Life and treasurer and youth council
mentor of Bacchus Gamma. In the community, he is co-director of the
Autumn Leaf Festival Scholarship Pageant. A liberal studies major with
a concentration in education and a minor in leadership, Rapp works as
a career coach for Career Services, student assistant at Financial Aid,
orientation leader for Transitions Services and seasonal employee at
James Jewelers, Clarion.

RAPP

Political science major recognized
for leadership

Clarion student Elizabeth Torres, Reading, Pa.,
was recognized and received an award for her
outstanding leadership on the Clarion campus at
the 25" Annual Student Leadership Development
Institute of the Pennsylvania Black Conference on
Higher Education, Inc., Nov. 4-6 at Blair County
Convention Center, Altoona, Pa. Torres was
among 19 Clarion students who attended. She is
a senior political science major.

TORRES



Clarion University student attends
The Harrisburg Internship Semester

Sharon Moser of Millville is working for the state Board
of Probation and Parole as part of a 15-week internship
sponsored by the Pennsylvania State System of Higher
Education. Moser is a junior philosophy major and has
a minor in political science and professional writing and
rhetoric. The Harrisburg Internship Semester program
provides an opportunity to work in all areas of state
government while earning a full semester’s worth of
credits. MOSER

Future teachers lead elementary students in evening of science fun

Students in Clarion University instructor Michele Pedlow’s “Teaching Science
to 154t Grades” course presented Science Olympiad Fun Nights Dec. 7 at Sligo
Elementary School and Dec. 8 at Clarion University’'s Joseph P. Grunenwald
Center for Science and Technology, for Clarion County Homeschoolers. Nearly
100 students took part in each event, which included hands-on science activities
for elementary children and their families. The homeschoolers also attended a
planetarium show prior to the Science Olympiad.

Special education
majors elected to
leadership roles
in Pa. council

Four Clarion
University special
education majors
were elected to
statewide offices in
the Pennsylvania
Student Council for
Exceptional Children
during a conference
Nov. 3 and 4 in
Harrisburg. Those
elected to one-year
terms, which began
in January 2012, included Katie Choiniere, York, Pa., an early childhood special
education major, president-elect; Amber McAdoo, Leeper, Pa., an interventional
specialist major, representative; Erin White, Lock Haven, Pa., an early childhood
special education major, membership officer; Alex Lawrence, Clarion, Pa., an early
childhood special education major, multicultural officer. All four are members of
the Clarion University Chapter of SCEC.

Alex Lawrence, Erin White, Amber McAdoo, Sarah Drumheiser and Katie
Choiniere attended a conference of the Pennsylvania Student Council of
Exceptional Children Nov. 3 and 4 in Harrisburg.

Communication students win awards at convention

Sixteen members of the Clarion University Chapter of National Broadcasting
Society (NBS), along with Dr. Scott Kuehn, chapter advisor and professor in the
communication department, attended the National Broadcasting Society Freedom
States Convention Nov. 4 and 5 at Mercyhurst College, Erie. Eight Clarion
students brought home awards. Katie Anderson, Kane, Pa., won first place for
News, Features, Sports Video Package.

Laura Conti, New Castle, Pa., took first place for Live TV Studio Segment.
Brittany Bender, Fayetteville, Pa., won first place in three radio competitions:
Station Image ID, Radio News Segment and Radio Promotion. Kelly Prozialeck,
Johnstown, Pa.; Mike Friend, New Castle, Pa.; Matt Knoedler, Saegertown, Pa.;
Frank Lemon, New Kensington, Pa.; and Rick McClelland, St. Marys, Pa., won
honorable mentions.

KEEP UP WITH W

T IS HAPPENING AT CLARION, NEWS.CLARION.EDU

Faculty and Staff News

Taylor named director of facilities planning

Clarion University welcomed Ric Taylor Jan. 3. As director of
facilities planning and management, he is responsible for project
planning and implementation, and
ensuring that the campus is maintained
for safety and aesthetics. He will also
have a significant role in developing

the university’'s next facilities master
plan. Previously Taylor was director of
campus development for a private K-12
academy in Sarasota, Fla., where he was
charged with renovating the academy’s
lower campus, including the renovation
of three buildings, and construction of
an art center and entire athletics facility.
In his first month there, he revamped TAYLOR

the facilities plan, concentrating

other developments and saving two parcels and $500,000 in
infrastructure costs. His resume includes 20 years at Fairfield
University, Conn., where he started as clerk of the works and
advanced to associate vice president for campus planning and
operations.

Physics professor awarded grant for
nanotechnology research

Clarion University physics professor

Dr. Chunfei Li has been awarded a

$62,569 grant from the National

Science Foundation in support of his |
work in nanotechnology. Li proposes to |
extract quasi-crystalline nanoparticles ¥

from amorphous material. Once 7 -Jllf -II
extracted, the nanoparticles could have 'l_& l,*h
applications in cancer treatment and i

in storing hydrogen in fuel cells for use LI
in automobiles. Between three and six

students will work with Li on the research

project.

Terman profiled on prestigious
poetry website

The prestigious Poetry Foundation has
added the profile of Dr. Philip Terman,
Clarion University professor of English,
to its website. Terman’s books of poetry
include “The Torah Garden” (2011),
“Rabbis of the Air” (2007), “Book of
the Unbroken Days” (2005) and “The
House of Sages” (1998). His poems TERMAN

have appeared in many journals and

anthologies, including Poetry, The Georgia Review, The Kenyon
Review, Forward, “The Autumn House Anthology of Contemporary
Poetry” and “Blood to Remember: American Poets on the
Holocaust.” Recipient of the Kenneth Patchen Award, the Sow’s
Ear Chapbook Prize and the Anna Davidson Rosenberg Award

for Poetry on the Jewish Experience, he teaches creative writing
and literature at Clarion University, where he directs the visiting
writers’ program. Terman co-directs the Chautauqua Writers’
Festival and is contributing editor for poetry for the journal
Chautauqua.
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Four Clarion
wrestlers inducted

into EWL hall

including Jack Campbell ('80), Don Rohn ('76),

Rob Sintohin ('94) and John Testa ('03), were
inducted into the Eastern Wrestling League Hall
of Fame March 4 in Waldo S. Tippin Gym.

F our former Clarion University wrestlers,

Jack Campbell wrestled
at heavyweight from 1977-
80 and compiled a career
record of 84-30. He was
a 1979 NCAA D-I All-
American (4th), two-time
EWL Champ (1979,1980),
two-time PSAC Champ
(1977,1980) and had
32 career pins.

Don Rohn wrestled at
134 & 142 pounds from
1973-76 and had a fantastic
career record of 124-9-2.

A three-time All-American,
he was an NCAA national
champ at 134 in 1973.

He also was a four-time
PSAC Champ (1973-76)
and an EWL winner in 1976.
He had 38 career pins.

Rob Sintobin wrestled at
190 and heavyweight from
1990-94 and amassed a
career record of 71-46. He

o = * was an NCAA All-American
A e 3 in 1994 (4t — hwt.) and won
}‘ N ’l| the NCAA's Gorrarian Award
I ) at Nationals. He was a two-

% f time EWL (1993,1994)
and one-time PSAC (1994)
champ with 46 career pins.

John Testa was a
heavyweight at Clarion from
2000-03 and had a career
. record of 134-29. An NCAA

| e A | All-American in 2003, he

S was a four-time PSAC and
u; ) three-time EWL champion
(2001-2003) and finished
his career with 26 pins.
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Schalles receives PSAC Award of Merit

ormer Clarion University
F and NCAA wrestling legend

Wade Schalles ('74) received
the PSAC Award of Merit from
Commissioner Steve Murray Feb.
19 in ceremonies held at halftime
of Clarion’'s 19-18 win over Lock
Haven.

Schalles had a career record
of 153-5-1, an NCAA record
106 pins, four PSAC titles with
four outstanding wrestler (OW)
designations to his credit (1970-
74), NCAA individual titles in
1972 and 1973 and an NCAA
OW award in 1972.

Schalles subsequently
was inducted into the National
Wrestling Hall of Fame in 1991,
Clarion Hall in 1989, and named
to the NCAA's 75™ anniversary PSAC Commissioner Steve Murray (left) and Clarion’s Wade Schalles (right).
team in 2005 in St. Louis, when
the top 15 wrestlers of all time
were recognized.

Schalles and his wife, Debra, reside in Bethesda, Md. The family includes four biological
children — Jacob, Kristy, Ryan and Tara — and adopted sons, Chris and Adam. Chris (Marshall)
wrestled at Clarion in 1996 and 1997.

The Award of Merit is PSAC’s highest honor, with only four previous recipients: Clarion’s
Olympic gold medalist Kurt Angle, Olympic gold medalist Bruce Baumgartner, NBA coach
Chuck Daly and Shippensburg’s Steve Spence.

Dare to Dream ultimate outing at Seven Springs June 1-3

Sponsored by Clarion football alumni, six ultimate packages of fun can include: Golf
Scramble, Sporting Clays Package, Spa, Mountain BBQ, Zip Line and Alpine Tower, Paintball,
Bowling, Mini-Golf, Tubing and more.

For registration information, contact Bo Garritano at 724-863-8406; www.goldeneagles.
com/football. Proceeds benefit the Dare to Dream Scholarship Fund.

First Art and Athletics winners

Winners of the first Art and Athletics competition were
announced Dec. 9 at Waldo S. Tippin Gymnasium. They
were Stacey Roy, Sykesville, Pa., Best of Show; Ethan Merritt,
San Luis Obispo, Calif.,Two-Dimensional; and Jim Thornton,
Clarion, Photography.

The Art and Athletics Competition was a joint venture
sponsored by the Clarion University Athletic Department
and the Department of Art. Roy won a $200 gift card, while
Merritt and Thornton received $50 gift cards.

Fifty-seven entries were received in the competition,
which was open to all artists including faculty, staff and
students at Clarion University and any member of the Clarion

ROY community. All framed and two-dimensional art, inspired by
Clarion University athletics, were submitted for judging to art
professor James Rose.

Coordinating the project were Rose, associate athletic director Wendy Snodgrass, athletic
events and promotions coordinator Scott Courtney and sports information and marketing
director Rich Herman.




24" Induction Banquet

—\arion SPOrts Hall of Fa—
G\a FRIDAY, MAY 4, 2012 %

he Clarion University Sports Hall of Fame The new inductees are: “We want to congratulate the new inductees, as
TCommittee has selected five new members to be well as the Hall of Fame Committee, on another job well

inducted as the 241" Hall of Fame Class. e Kenneth P. Bedford ('99)—diving. done,” said seventh-year Clarion athletic director Dave
Induction ceremonies are scheduled for 7 p.m. May 4 at o Melanie (Bull) Lewis ('04)-women’s volleyball. Katis ('85, '88). “This will be another great class of
Eagle Commons dining facility, at the corner of Ninth and o . , inductees who made a very significant contribution to
Wood streets, Clarion. A social will begin at 5:30 p.m. Robert “Bo” Garritano ('66)-football. Clarion athletics during their time on campus. We look
in 107-108 Eagle Commons, on the lower level. Tickets e Eric “John” Testa ('03)-wrestling. forward to their induction on May 4.”
are $35 per person and are available by contacting e Reginald A. “Reggie” Wells Jr. ('08)football.

associate athletic director Wendy Snodgrass, 111 Tippin
Gymnasium, 814-393-1989.

KENNETH P. BEDFORD — Diving ERIC “JOHN” TESTA — Wrestling

e 1999 Clarion University graduate e 2003 Clarion University graduate
e 1999 Clarion swimming & diving team captain e 2000-2003 Four-year Starter at HWT.
® 1999 Broke Mike Zucca's 19-year three-meter record e 2000-2003 Career record (134-29)
® 1995-99: Eight-time NCAA Div. Il All-American e 2003 NCAA D-I All-American (8
(3 national titles, 4 seconds, 1 third) e 2000-2003 NCAA D-I national aualifier
e 1999 & 1997 NCAA D-II national champion (3 meter) e 2000-2003 PSAC champion
e 1996 NCAA D-II national champion (1 meter) e 2001-2003 EWL champion
e 1996 NCAA D-II Diver of the Year e  (Career dual meet record: 56-6
e 1997 & 1995 — Clarion 4" at D-Il Nationals e 2012-EWL Hall of Fame

..........................................................................................................

MELANIE (BULL) LEWIS — Volleyball

2004 Clarion University graduate

2000-2003 Four-year starter

2000-2003 Career record kills (1,926) & digs 2,000)
2003 Single season record kills (584)

2001 Single season record digs (602)

2002 & 2003 First Team PSAC-West

2002 & 2003 First Team AVCA/Daktronics All Region
2002 & 2003 HM AVCA All-America

2002 & 2003 Clarion NCAA D-II Playoffs

REGINALD A. “REGGIE” WELLS JR. — Football

e 2008 Clarion University graduate

e 1999-2002 Four-year starter at offensive tackle

e 2002—First Team A.P. & AFCA All-American

e 2002-Second Team Daktronics/FB Gazette/D-Il A-A

e 2001 & 2002 First Team PSAC-West & East Region

e 2001-FB Gazette HM All-American

e 2003-2009 Off. guard & tackle for NFL Arizona Cardinals
e 2009-Arizona Cardinals NFC Champs/Super Bowl XLIII

e 2010-Philadelphia Eagles/2011 Carolina Panthers

e 2010—Clarion University Distinguished Achievement Award

...................................................

Robert “Bo” Garritano — Foothall

1966 C|ari0n University graduate ...................................................... .
1962—1965 Four-year starter at defensive tackle

1965-Team Captain & MVP

1964 & 1965 NAIA HM All-American

1965-First Team PSAC-West FIND MORE INFORMATION
1964 & 1965 — First Team NAIA District 18 ON THIS YEAR’S CLASS,

1964—First Team All PSAC (East & West)
1965—Clarion 6-2-1 in 1965 ALONG WITH A COMPLETE

Founder—Clarion Dare to Dream Scholarship LIST OF INDUCTEES, AT R I
www.cLARIONGOLDENEAGLES.cOo0M GOLDEN EAGLES
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CLARION UNIVERSITY

SUMMER2012

SPORTS CAMPS

Basebhall
May 26-28

Team Camp

Boys Baskethall

July 8-12
July 15-19
July 20-22

Individual Camp
Individual Camp
Team Camp

Girls Basketball

July 8-12
July 8-12
July 13-15
July 13-15
July 15-19
July 20-22

Football
June 11-14

June 23
June 29
June 30
July 13-14
Aug. 2-8

Soccer
June 25-29

Elite Position Camp
Individual Camp

Sr. High/JV Team Camp
Junior High Team Camp
Individual Camp

Senior High Team Camp

Kids Day Camp

Speed Camp

Defense Camp
Quarterback Camp
Father/Son Midget Camp
Team Camp

Day Camp (Coed)

July 29-Aug. 2 H.S. Team Camp

Swimming & Diving

June 10-14
June 17-21
June 24-28

Tennis
June 22

June 23

Wrestling
June 18-20

June 22-24
June 25-28

Volleyball
July 22-24
July 25
July 26

July 27-29

T th :
)i\' /N <&

Week 1
Week 2
Week 3

Open Doubles (M,W,Mixed)
Open Singles (all ages)

Technique Camp
Father/Son Camp
Team Camp

Individual Camp
Clinic 1

Clinic 2

Team Camp

For more information:
Call 814-393-19917 or
visit clariongoldeneagles.com.
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Clarion honors 136 athletes,
cross country, Beal, Roth, Allio

program record 40 percent of Clarion
AUniversity’s student athletes were honored

as scholar-athletes Feb. 3 at the 22
Annual Bob Carlson Scholar Athlete Luncheon
held at the Gemmell Multi-Purpose Room.

A total of 136 student athletes were honored

by attaining a quality-point average (QPA) of 3.2
or higher. Both the 40 percent and 136 athletes
were record numbers since the luncheon was
started in 1991.

“Faculty of the Year” Dr. Jon Beal (right) with Student Athlete
Advisory Committee president Samantha Veights.

Dr. Richard Lane, the new faculty athletics
representative, welcomed athletes, faculty, staff,
administration and special guests.

“You’re a unique group. You're the ones we're
counting on for the success of the future,” said
Dr. Ron Nowaczyk, Clarion University provost,
to the athletes and their guests. Each athlete
invited a faculty or staff member who has been
influential, supportive or inspirational to him
or her.

During the program Student Athlete Advisory
Committee (SAAC) president Samantha Veights
presented Dr. Jon Beal, professor of mathematics,
with the Faculty of the Year award, as voted on by
the SAAC, representing all student athletes.

“Dr. Beal has made a great impact on my love
for mathematics, as well as teaching, and | am
lucky that | was able to have him as a professor,”
said softball player Kacie Nemeth. “He deserves
this award, and | could not be happier he has
won.”

Dave Katis ('85, '88), athletic director,
presented the Carlson Cup Team Award to the
women'’s cross country team. The award goes to
the team that shows the biggest overall increase in
QPA during the past calendar year. Bob Carlson is
a former athletic director at Clarion.

Former faculty athletics representative Dr. Kevin Roth (MBA '81)
(center) with associate athletic director Wendy Snodrass (left)
and athletic director Dave Katis ("85, '88) (right).

Dr. Kevin Roth (MBA '81), professor of
administrative science and director of Clarion
University’s Small Business Development Center,
was recognized for 10 years of service as faculty
athletics representative at Clarion.

Dot Allio, budget director, Student and
University Affairs, received the Extra Effort Award
from Dede VanEpps.

To be named a Clarion University Scholar
Athlete, student-athletes must: achieve a
cumulative QPA of 3.2 or higher; have two
consecutive semesters of a 3.2 QPA or higher
in the spring and fall terms of 2011; or be a
freshman or new transfer who achieved a 3.2 QPA
or higher in the fall 2011 term.

Scholar athletes for 2012 include:

Baseball: Josh Beimel, Scott Berkes, Eric Grejda,
Eric Hesdon, Nick Maskrey, Jon Roncolato, Billy
Ruhland and Jerico Weitzel.

Men’s Baskethall: Calvin Edwards, Mike Kromka,
Mike Nealis, Jeremy Schmader and Drew
Vandermeer.

Women’s Baskethall: Joanna Catalano, Ann Deibert,
Courtney Healy, Jennifer Linkchorst, Nicole
Miloser and Miranda Payne.

Women'’s Cross Country/Track & Field: Michelle
Brown, Alexis Carter, Katie Chambers, Courtney
Gross, Nicolena Guzzi, Kimberly Hanslovan,
Kalynn Kohlman, Sarah Loughner, Kristine Mellor,
Rachel Munsee, Bethany Naugle, Molly Noctor,
Allison Regan, Milea Schall, Ciara Shorts, Megan
Toddy, Jessica Vitous, Erin White, Jamie Wyatt and
Kellie Wyatt.



Extra Effort Award winner Dot Allio (left) with Dede
VanEpps.

Foothall: Kwaku Asamoah, Bryce Brawley,
Nathan Conway, Cameron Cress, Shane
Cress, Jared Davis, Tyler Edwards, Mike
Felker, Ben Fiscus, Wes Garey, John
Hackel, Vincent Heffner, Raymond
Klinger, Elijah Morres, Peter Rivera, Eli
Rupert, Nate Sipes, Shawn Sopic, Joshua
Stegena, Anthony Stimac, Ryan Voisey,
Matt Ward and Chris Wilson.

Men’s Golf: Brent Bigler, Adam
Harrington, Dylan Reinsel, Nathan
Sainovich, Zachary Schloemer and
William Stover.

Women's Golf: Lisa Kerle, Kayla Lavery,
Ashley Longstreth, Jennifer Suffern and
Samantha Veights.

Soccer: Lauren Barbour, Katie Chambers,
Jordan Daloisio, Stephanie Harrison,
Emily Heasley, Alyssa Katz, Kylie Keeney,
Megan Lawson, Crystal Miller, Bethany
Naugle, Autumn Rosenberg, Lindsay
Thill, Kathleen Warner and Erin White.

Softhall: Sara Clark, Shawnna Crago,
Rebecca Lynch, Lydia Middaugh, Laura
Myers, Kacie Nemeth, Taylor Powell,
Elizabeth Shiring, Julie Sokol and
Chelsea Zola.

Men’s Swimming and Diving: Eric
Beichner, Brendan Farren, Grant Fetzer
and Mark Krchnak.

Women’s Swimming and Diving: Kristin
Day, Emilee Gysegem, Anna Marie
McNurlen, Morgan Oberlander, Paige
Quigley, Madison Sewall, Kayla Shull,
Kelsey Slayton, Lauren Szoszorek, Jenna
Thomas, Ariel Webb and Megan Williams.

Tennis: Megan Bettwy, Brittany Buchheit,
Caitlin Clemons, Jaclyn Metzger and
Madeline Robinson.

Volleyball: Rebecca Beightol, Carlie
Bieranowski, Rhianon Brady, Megan
Condit, Laura Duncan, Rebecca
Ferragonio, Aubree Fry, Hannah Heeter,
Lauren Magalski, Corinne Manley, Kayla
Rodak, Emily Stewart, Laura Subject and
Rebecca Webb.

Wrestling: Tyler Bedelyon, Steven
Cressley, Kyle Fluck and Cameron Moran.

Carlson Cup-winning cross country team: (from left) Rachel Munsee, Milea Schall, Ciara Shorts, Kellie Wyatt,
Molly Noctor, Allison Regan, Jamie Wyatt, Megan Toddy, Alexis Carter, Kalynn KohIman, cross country coach

D.J. Bevevino and athletic director Dave Katis.

Follow your favorite team: [
clariongoldeneagles.com.

FOOTBALL ALUMNI SCRAMBLE
Saturday, April 28 — 11 a.m.
Hi Level Golf Course
Entry Fee - $80
CONTACT: Bo Garritano
724-863-8406

robertgarritano@comcast.net

MEN’S BASKETBALL SHAMBLE
Friday, April 20 — noon
Pinecrest Country Club

Entry Fee - $125
CONTACT: Norb Baschnagel
814-226-5098
nbaschnagel@clarion.edu

FRAN SHOPE SCRAMBLE
Friday, May 18 — 9 a.m.
Clarion Oaks Golf Course

Entry Fee - $75
CONTACT: Wendy Snodgrass
a 814-393-1989

wsnodgrass@clarion.edu

OPEN TO FRIENDS
OF CLARION ATHLETICS
FOOD, GAMES AND PRIZES

HOLE AND CORPORATE
SPONSORSHIPS AVAILABLE

GET MORE INFO AND FORMS
ONLINE AT

WWW.CLARIONGOLDENEAGLES.COM.
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Thankyou, Clarion

Rozlynd (Vares ’08) Awa

Education: Bachelor’s degree in economics;
pursuing master’s degree in public policy
and management at Carnegie Mellon

Home: Kanoehe, Hawaii

The personal touch

“| appreciated the smaller classes in the College
of Business Administration. | was able to form
close relationships with the professors. A couple
of faculty members brought me on to help with
their research and directed me to undergraduate
research opportunities. That was really valuable
when getting a job.”

More time to study

“Receiving the Charles P. Leach Sr. Scholarship
was a huge financial support. | was working two
waitressing jobs and was a teaching assistant.

| was able to leave one job and focus more on
my studies.”

Learning by leading

“Being involved in campus organizations gave
me leadership opportunities. | was president of
the Political Economy Club, which is a valuable
thing to have on my resume. | got hands-on
leadership experience and was able to brainstorm
ways to get students engaged in political and
economical issues. One of the big things we did
was to go to New Orleans to help rebuild after
Hurricane Katrina.”

Moving up the ladder

“After graduating from Clarion, | went back to
Hawaii and got a position as research assistant
for a strategic planning firm. | was there for
about two years; | couldn’t move up to the next
level without a master’s degree. The company
is supporting my education financially. | just
accepted a research associate Il position with
them. | start June 1.”

Clarion University hosted

the first Debate Reunion in
conjunction with the American
Debate Association National
Championship March 10-11.
Former debaters and

guests attending included:
(back row, from left) Jay
Wagner '97, Bob Leeper

"2, Linda Leeper, Jessica
(Zezulewicz '06) Achille,
Kelly Goodrich '07, Taylor
Hahn '07, Courtney (Morton
’02) Lyle, Ryan Harvey,
Nichole Flick (current
student), Bill Dummett '07,
and Tom Kennedy ’06; (front
row, from left) Ellen Stolarski

Continued support

“At Clarion, | would walk into (economics
professor) Dr. (Rod) Raehsler’s office, and he
would engage me in conversations and point
me to opportunities that supported my interest.
| stayed in touch after graduation and relied
heavily on the COBA professors in pursuing
graduate studies. They said ‘These are your
strengths,” and directed me toward programs.
I've never hesitated to shoot them an email.”

Clarion athletes Rhianon Brady (left, women’s volleyball), Maria
Baldelli (second from left, women’s soccer) and Barrington
Morrison (right, football) present a check for $5,884 to Tracy
Myers, nurse manager of the Clarion Cancer Center at Clarion
Hospital, Dec. 8, 201